
TOWN of WOOLSEY  

 Regular Meeting               December 9, 2024 

Mayor Laggis opened the meeting at 7:00 pm. There was no power in the building so the meeting 

was held in the dark. 

Agenda Changes 

None 

Minutes of Prior Meeting 

Councilman Carden made a motion to accept the November minutes as presented. He was 

seconded by Councilman Wright and Councilman Smith concurred. Motion passed unanimously. 

Financial Report 

Councilman Smith made the motion to carry over the approval of the Financial Report until the 

January meeting to allow for additional transactions to be accounted for in 2024. Councilman 

Carden seconded him and Councilman Wright concurred. Motion passed unanimously.  

Old Business 

1. Transportation Committee Update – No update as out representative was not in attendance. 

2. Public Safety Breakfast – Councilman Wright reported that 18 members of the FCFD enjoyed the 

breakfast as did 31 Sheriff’s officers, which included 17 that were on duty at the jail. The leftovers 

were left at the fire station.   

3. Other – Councilman Smith has not heard back from Mr. Ballard. He will reach back out to him. 

Councilman Wright plans on having the newsletter ready to be sent out in mid to late January. 

New Business 

1. 11 Month Financial Review – the numbers will change with the additional transactions. Mayor 

Laggis asked the Clerk to itemize the “other expenses” column. 

2. Other – Mayor Laggis told the Council that the Mayors and City Managers in Fayette County have 

been meeting to discuss HB581, which affects property taxes. Each municipality has the option to 

“opt out” but must hold three public hearings to do so. Since Woolsey does not have a millage rate 

at this time, we are only impacted by what the county’s millage is set at. To make up for some lost 

revenue, a FLOST or a T-SPLOST could be on an upcoming ballot, but only if all municipalities “opt 

in”. Councilman Carden commented that it was hard to find good information about HB581 prior to 

the vote. 

Public Comment 

None 

With no more business to come before the Council, Councilman Wright made the motion to adjourn. 

He was seconded by Councilman Carden and Councilman Smith concurred. The meeting adjourned 

at 7:45 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk   


